
 

 

Sacred Heart Pastoral Council  
January 23, 2018 

St. Isidore Catholic Center  
Approved Minutes  

 
Prayer:  led by Annette 
 
Attendance : Fr. Burkle, Annette Uker, Marge Markham, Tom Thome, Keith 
Mayer, Mark Ringhofer, Steve Johnson, Clarence Kruse. Absent: Samantha 
Taets  
 
Meeting called to order: at 7:05p.m. by chairperson, Tom Thome. Keith Mayer 
moved to accept minutes of previous meeting. Clarence Kruse gave the second.  
 
Capital Campaign Update: 
Have gotten some new pledges since the new Parish Hall is now open for mass.  
Hopefully more when the new Church is completed. 
Pledges are at 1.9 million and have received around 1.15 million. 
Roof is starting to be put on. Weather permitting the church could be all enclosed 
within a couple of weeks. 
Motion was made to go into an Executive Session by Mark Ringhofer. This was 
okayed by Chairperson Tom Thome at 7:13p.m. 
Motion to come out of Executive Session was made by Clarence Kruse and 
seconded by Steve Johnson at 7:35p.m. 
 
Building Committee and Finances: 
Father will make a comment to the parishioners at this Sunday Masses on the 
finances and building. 
 
Finance Report: 
Budget wise same as in the past.  
Loan so far with the Arch Dioceses is at 1,274,000.00  
Father mentioned we will not sell farm unless we have to. Note however much 
our loan is we will have until 2022 to pay it off. We will deal with that at that time. 
 
Pastoral Minister Report: 
Janitors’ closet in the Parish Center, we need a key to open and also where to 
put it in the kitchen so it is available to people. Decided to put in back cupboards 
where ice machine is. 
Talked about things that still need to be done in Parish Hall. Such as lights in 
entry, heat in bathrooms, back door by kitchen is to have louvers in for heat 
purposes, Locks on Parish Center doors was discussed (not sure if we will switch 
out or change doors around), phone lines and internet not in yet, and working on 
the back feed frequency still. 
 
 



 

 

Fr. Burkle Report:  
Nothing new. 
 
Old Business:  

· Fundraisers  
1. Glenda - She wants to wait till church is up.  When she is ready she 

will let us know. 
 

· Renaming the Butterfly Garden 
            There are 150 pavers sold.  Have room for lots more. 
 
New Business:  
Talked about having a Fundraising committee. Volunteers for this. 
Talked about having coffee and rolls after Mass now at the new Parish Hall.                   
 
Keith Mayer moved to adjourn and Steve Johnson seconded the meeting at 
7:58p.m. 
 
Submitted by Marge Markham, secretary. 
 
Next meeting is March 20, 2018 at 7:00pm. 
 


